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Message from the Chair 

Gurmaan Kaur 

 

I couldn’t even imagine how amazing is senate until 

I joined it myself. I had no idea what senate is and 

being a senate member I’ve helped solving all the 

issues ranging from nursing department to cafe 

food. I’ve seen senate being part of every university 

function, meetings etc. I really loved that I step into 

it and did some amazing work for my fellow          

students. I would really encourage all the students 

of Federation to come to us with their issues to 

make senate more approachable and meaningful. 

Thanks to all the university students and university 

staff for their support to senate.  
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Message from the Vice Chair Chloe Bethune 

This year senate has made themselves known 
that they are back in full swing since Covid by 
running a leadership retreat as well as identi-
fying themselves with new hoodies. Senate 
have passed many motions this year that will 
benefit future and current students. Not 
many people on campus know who the sen-
ate is but we are slowly getting out there. 
2023 has some exciting things planned and 
senate can’t wait to continue on with creating 
positive and meaningful change to make our 
university more enjoyable.  
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Achievements 
The Senate stepped up as a key conduit for student issues 

and feedback relating to the outbreak and transition online. 

The Senate representatives worked tirelessly during peri-

ods of great personal stress and anxiety to consistently 

champion and advocate for the needs of students most 

affected by the outbreak. 

Representative proposals 

Senate representatives developed and submitted seven-

teen proposals to the University. A new proposal process 

ensured the students were supported to workshop and plan 

implementation of their proposals with senior University 

leadership. See next page for the proposal highlights. 

Berwick Senate Member Thaniya Nesakumar 

Ballarat Representatives Gurmaan kaur, Liam Crocker 

and Anshul Goel 

Gippsland Representatives Chloe 

Bethune and Kaylan Drzycimski 

Performing arts representative Tristan Sciari  



The Senate Recommended that And the University 

The University provide a wider range of food 

items to meet all dietary requirements of 

staff and students  

Has undertaken a major menu evaluation and 

greatly enhanced dietary options available  

The University explore the idea of a second-

hand bookshop on campus  

Due to contractional agreements it is unable 

to sell 2nd hand Textbooks but will provide a 

space for a student run book fair to sell text-

books 

The University provide compulsory education 

relating to LGBTQIA+ and First Nations Peo-

ple to Senate members and International Stu-

dents - Georgia font 

Has provided an Indigenous Cultural Aware-

ness Module on Moodle and LGBTQI+ train-

ing opportunities for students throughout 

the year 

The University expand the number of majors in 

the Bachelor of Business BI5 Program  

Advised that the Bachelor of Business is  

currently being reviewed and reimagined to 

ensure quality teaching. 

The University allow the use of haze effects 

in the theatres and make it easier for the pro-

duction team to organise it  

Senate raised this with Facilities and Services 

and the use of haze was implemented success-

fully 

Student Senate representative proposal highlights 

The University formally respond to concerns 

of Nursing Students tabled in the Student 

Senate Feedback Report presented at the IHW  

l&t committee held on 25 August 2022 

intends to respond with a range of activities in  

2023 including student reps for each year level 

and campus, while acknowledging and  

addressing student concerns 

The Senate change the name of its Aboriginal  

& Torres Strait Islander Representative to 

“First Nations” Representative - Futura font 

continues to use Aboriginal & Torres Strait  

Islander for governance purposes, but for 

Strategic and operational the Term First Na-

tions will be used.  

The University make it mandatory for lectures 

to be recorded 

Advised that the decision to record lectures 

is at the discretion of the lecturer 

The University offer additional study support 

for 2nd and 3rd year STEM Courses  

The University recognised the need for STEM 

based support and will run PASS courses for 

a variety of STEM classes in 2023 



The Senate Recommended that And the University 

the University extend café opening times at 

the Gippsland Campus in Churchill 

Has extended the Churchill Café closing 

times to 3:30PM from January 2023, but notes 

that there is not a demand to increase open-

ing time at other campus’s 

Student Senate representative proposal highlights 
Cont... 

the University correct enrolment issues impact-

ing Arts students 
Confirmed that This issue has been addressed 

and fixed. 

the University to reopen the bar at all campuses Will open bar’s across all campus’s in 2023 and 

has updated the liqueur licence to facilitate 

this 

the University improve the quantity or quality 

of lighting around all university campuses and  

residential accommodation areas as required 

undertook an assessment on Lightning condi-

tions of various locations and have begun the 

necessary steps to improve the lightning 

Other Student Senate Achievements for 2022 

the University includes both SMB and Camp 

Street campuses separately from Mt Helen 

Campuses when running events in Ballarat 

has recruited a Support Officer with to help 

run events at the CBD campuses. These events 

will be considered Separate from Mt Helen.  

• Collaboration with International Student Committee to brainstorm ideas for events, promoting greater inte-

gration and friendships between internationals and domestic students 

• Kaylan Drzycimski Hosted a 'thrift stall' at the Gippsland Campus 

• Guurman Kaur, Chair of Student Senate spoke about the problems youth face on the Menzies Oration Panel 

• Senate members, Guurman Kaur and Liam Crocker in Mt Helen and Chloe Bethune and Kaylan Drzycimski 

in Gippsland, met with the Vice Chancellor and Director in Vice Chancellor's office for strategy to discuss 

possible improvements to the University, as well as getting students back on campus, challenges and barri-

ers 

• Active involvement in sick pay guarantee press conference and raised a global issue by our chair 

• Senate Member Liam Crocker created a survey about the student accommodation for Residential Students 

receiving 60+ responses. A report will be created and presented in 2023. 

• A national leadership conference in Canberra attended by Chloe Bethune, the Vice Chair, representing the 

University.  

• Gurmaan Kaur, Chloe Bethune and Thaniya Nesakumar presented awards at the Fed Awards at Mt Helen, 

Gippsland and Berwick respectively  


